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Project Description:  This project will 
construct approximately 2,000 linear feet of 
sidewalk with a curb and drainage system 
along the north side of Coker Avenue between 
Nadine Street and Whittle Springs Road.  This 
new sidewalk will connect two existing 
sidewalks and will provide a route for students 
walking to Belle Morris Elementary. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Schedule:  
Bid Opening: July 1, 2021 
Notice to Proceed: September 27, 2021 
Contract Completion Date: May 20, 2022 
 
Current Construction Contract Price: $791,442 
 
Engineering Department June 2022 Status: This construction contract was approved 
on July 27, 2021.  The contractor has completed the sidewalk and the driveways between 
Nadine Street and Whittle Springs Road.  A close out Change Order was approved at the 
May 3, 2022 City Council Meeting.  This project is complete. 
 
Project Designer: City of Knoxville 
Construction Contractor: Whaley Construction, LLC 
 
City of Knoxville Contact 
Construction Engineer: Amanda Koenig, PE (865) 215-6100 

Coker Avenue Sidewalk Project 

Construction Complete - May 2022 

Nadine Street 

Construction Complete - May 2022 


